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I. CALL TO ORDER Vice Chairman, Paul Smith, Called the meeting to order at 7:20pm.
II. ROLL CALL

Attendant Members



Absent Members
Paul Smith, Vice Chairman


Frank Jones, Chairman

Bob McIntyre, Planning Representative
Kevin Zawoy, Regular Member

Bill Pollock, Alternate Member

Frank Reichart, EDC Representative

Judy Preston, Conservation Representative

Charlie Sohl, Zoning Representative

Brendan McKeown, Alternate Member

Kim Gallagher, Alternate Member

Attendant Staff
Michael Cronin, Consulting Counsel

Christina Costa, Enforcement Officer

Carrie Levesque, Commission Clerk

III. NEW BUSINESS

A.
04-016

Ark Ventures, LLC.


Trask Road (Map 21, Lot 72) 0.44 total acres wetlands

Application to construct a 2-lot subdivision within 100’ of wetlands

Applicant/Agent: Ark Ventures, LLC c/o James Peppitone

MOTION to accept application #04-016 and waive all application fees

MOVED by P.Smith

SECONDED by B. McIntyre

APPROVED by P. Smith, B. McIntyre, B. Pollock, F. Reichart, J. Preston, C. Sohl, B. McKeown ABSTAINED K. Gallagher

MOTION to deem application #04-016 as a significant activity and hold a public hearing on November 18, 2004

MOVED by P. Smith

SECONDED by B. McIntyre

APPROVED by P. Smith, B. McIntyre, B. Pollock, F. Reichart, J. Preston, C. Sohl, B. McKeown

ABSTAINED K. Gallagher

MOTION to incorporate Ordinance 71 fees for Legal and Engineering Consultation for application #04-016

MOVED by J. Preston

SECONDED by F. Reichart

APPROVED by P. Smith, B. McIntyre, B. Pollock, F. Reichart, J. Preston, C. Sohl, B. McKeown

ABSTAINED K. Gallagher

IV.
PLANNING COMMISSION REFERRAL


“The Preserve” Preliminary Open Space Subd. (934 ac. Total) & Open Space (542.2 ac.)



Ingham Hill and Bokum road (Map 55, 56 & 61/Lots 6,3,15,17,18)


Residence Conservation C District, Aquifer Protection Area


Applicant: River Sound Development, LLC

Agent: Robert Landino, P.E.

Present to represent the applicant were Attorney David Royston, Attorney Dwight Merriam, Bob Landino, Dennis Goderre, Michael Klein, Sam Haydock, and Michael Clemmins.

Mr. Landino gave a brief overview of the property and development. Mr. Smith reminded Commission members that they would not be looking at individual properties at the meeting but would be reviewing the whole project to make recommendations to the Planning Commission.

Mr. Landino reviewed the proposed development. He stated that the area was just under 1000acres with approximately 13% of the property being inland wetlands. Mr. Landino further stated that 27 acres were purchased to make an east/west connector and to minimize the impacts to the inland wetlands. He described the proposed neighborhoods as a Traditional Neighborhood Development (TND), which was intended to make people the focal point and not automobiles.

Mr. Landino briefly discussed the proposed golf course and stated that it had been changed from the previous application, to minimize environmental impacts. He further stated that the new architect for the golf course would be Arthur Hills. Mr. Landino noted that a grill would be proposed along with the golf course.

Mr. Landino noted that the proposed development would consist of 3/4-acre lots along the western side and 1 acre lots used for estate homes along the north side of the property. He stated that the open space plan would allow for approximately 60% of the land to be undeveloped.

A discussion ensued regarding the inland wetlands on the property. 

Dr. Michael Clemmins discussed the vernal pools located on the property. He stated that in each of the 31 vernal pools, he compiled the following data: 3 of the pools had obligate species breeding; egg mass production varied in each of the pools; 2 species that were found were a state listed concern; 12 of the vernal pools were found to be very high with 95% existing between 0-750 feet. Dr. Clemmins noted that no more than 25% could be developed between 0-750 feet. He further noted that development of the connecting roadway along the railroad tracks would be the best alternative, as it would minimize the impact to the high vernal pools. Dr. Clemmins stated that the golf course would be designed to allow for wildlife to be able to move freely. He stated that in his professional opinion, the proposal would be the best way to develop the site.

Vice Chairman, Paul Smith called a break at 8:20pm.

The meeting resumed at 8:30pm.

Ms. Preston asked what goes into making a golf course and was the golf course essential? Mr. Landino replied that Arthur Hills would be present at future meetings to discuss the golf course in depth but that there would be temporary impacts during the construction phase but that the land could be restricted with a deed or conveyed as open space when complete. Mr. Landino discussed the necessity of the golf course and stated that it was critical for the TND plan to bring together the neighborhood and if the developer were to move forward with 150 lots without the golf course, there would be more disturbance. He further stated that the fairways would be kept close to grade with the least amount of impact.

Mr. Smith stated that he felt it was important to note that all 18 holes of the golf course were within the 100’ regulated area with 8 of the 18 crossing a wetland.

Ms. Gallagher asked why there would be a need for 18 holes? Mr. Landino replied that anything less would not constitute a championship golf course and there would be no market value for the homes.

Attorney Cronin noted that golf courses are permitted as a matter of right. The construction is regulated but use is permitted.

Mr. Smith noted that it appeared that some of the homes would be in the wetland buffer. Mr. Landino replied that none of the homes would be in the buffer but that possibly the lawn and grading may fall within the buffer area.

Mr. Pollock asked what would be proposed for waste disposal? Mr. Landino replied that the proposal would be for 3 community septic systems under the fairway that would accommodate the entire development.

MOTION to adjourn at 9:45pm and continue the discussion until the special meeting on 10/28/04.

MOVED by P. Smith

SECONDED by J. Preston

APPROVED by P. Smith, B. McIntyre, B. Pollock, F. Reichart, J. Preston, C. Sohl, B. McKeown, K. Gallagher

V.
ADJOURNMENT
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Next Special Meeting


Thursday, October 28, 2004


7:00pm


Town Hall


2nd Floor Conference Room


302 Main Street
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